LALIC Meeting 
15th November 2012 
Brotherton Room – Leeds University Library
 
Present: Kasia Drozdziak (KAD), Shirley Graham (SG), Ann Sproat (AS), Jayne Roberts (JR), Chris Graham (CG), Rose Roberto (RR)

Apologies: Moira Hainsworth, Karen Fisher, Alison Park.

1. Introduction and apologies. Everyone was welcomed to the meeting and apologies given from Moira, Karen and Alison.

2. Minutes of last meeting.
· Everyone looked through the minutes of the last meeting and these were approved.
· SG reported that the ARLIS training event on Art and Design resources had taken place in May 2012 at the Central Library in Leeds. This was a success and it was hoped that another session could be held sometime in the future. It was good to have the event somewhere in the North so that delegates who were interested did not have to travel to the V&A in London to receive training. 
· RR attended the ARLIS Conference in London in July and this was a success.
· Everyone discussed the idea of creating a mobile app that would allow searching over a range of catalogues from Art Libraries in Leeds. It was agreed that this was a good idea but then it was suggested that it might be better initially to have a website for LALIC. After this we might consider the app creation as it could be based on the website.
· The website might contain information about LALIC itself and each different member institution individually. 
· The group discussed different ways in which a website might be created. RR said that we could buy a domain name or we could investigate one of our Institutions hosting it. Another way would be to use a Wordpress site which is a bit like a blog but which would be free and easy to maintain.
· Action: RR to investigate different formats for Website and send this to the group.
· Action: Everyone to consider content and format of Website for discussion at next meeting. 

3. Updates from sites: 
· Leeds University (KAD): The busy period for teaching is now coming to an end after a few weeks of induction tours and teaching. The plans for the new Undergraduate Library are underway and they are now available for public consultation. More information can be found on the website at http://library.leeds.ac.uk/new-undergraduate-library 
· Leeds Central Library (SG): Much of the summer has been spent dealing with the installation of new rolling stacks. Stock had to be moved for the installation and then returned afterwards and so there was a lot of weeding of stock as a result. The Thought Bubble Festival has been running alongside the Leeds International Film Festival and so there have been a number of activities including animation and graphic novel workshops. There have been a number of closures of smaller Libraries within the Council in order to consolidate and save money. The Council needs to have fewer staff in the future and so there is a scheme for voluntary retirement and voluntary severance which has led to a lot of worry. There have been no compulsory redundancies so far and the Council is trying to avoid this.
· Henry Moore Institute (AS): The main issue here is problems with space. Books are being stored on shelves in corridors and soon even this space will run out. AS intends to speak with the trustees to try and get more funding for storage which should hopefully last for another 5 years. The catalogue has been upgraded to Liberty 5 and this is going well. This system should allow the Library records to be transferred to COPAC in the future. The Institute has a link with the National Life Stories project which is run by the British Library and which involves interviewing people about their lives. There have been a few interviews with Sculptors which are of interest to the Institute. AS has interviewed Michael Lyons for this project which was very interesting but rather time consuming. 
· Leeds College of Art (JR and CG): The College has successfully applied to join SCONUL. So far 57 students and 6 staff members have signed up and mainly they are using Leeds University Library. The College is also applying for University Status so they can independently award degrees. Currently the degrees are awarded by the Open University. There is a new BA planned in Illustration and Animation which will have stock implications but other courses are not being continued as a result. An MA in creative practice which will focus on practical research is being planned. A research committee has been established with Library representation and more money is being made available for research funding for all staff (not just academic staff). The Library is interested in adding catalogue records to COPAC and asked AS for advice about doing this. There was a lot of weeding of stock over the summer a lot of which got sent to Oxfam Books in Headingley and some of which were sold to Freshers in September. JR reported that the College still had access to Art Full Text after negotiating a deal recently and that she intends to monitor its use. She also reported that the Library circulation system is also being used by other sections of the College, mainly for the recording of equipment loan such as cameras. In general this has been very successful. 

4. ARLIS NCC Meeting (AS)
· AS went through the Minutes of the meeting she attended in March. Collaborative storage was mentioned including the White Rose Repository but AS thought that they wanted access to a physical repository and not a virtual one like the White Rose Repository. It was noted that ARLIS.net was not being maintained as it was difficult to keep up to date with and AS thought we should take note of this if we want to start a website.  All in all this meeting was very interesting and it was good to meet a wide range of Librarians. 

5. RDA new cataloguing standards (AS)
· AS explained that there would be a new set of cataloguing standards introduced globally in the near future which would have an effect on all our records.
· She is attending a training session run by ARLIS in the future and will report back once this has taken place. 
· There was a discussion about how the cataloguing systems would cope with this and it was agreed that everyone should speak with their own cataloguing departments to discuss implications.

6. Christmas visit to M&S Archive (KAD)
· Everyone agreed that it would be interesting to visit the Archive on Leeds University Western Campus as a Christmas visit.
· Action: KAD to contact the Archivist and arrange a visit for about 12 people.

7. AOB (All)
· Union List of Journals (SG): This lists all the Art Journals held in each Institution but is currently not up to date. It is usually hosted on the website of Central Library but is currently awaiting updating. SG will send it on to AS and then on to KAD.

8. Date of next meeting: 
· It was agreed that the next meeting would be held on March 7th 2013 at the Henry Moore Institute. 
